Kahler Glen Community Association 
Board Meeting Minutes – 15 February 2014 at 8:30 a.m. PST

At the KG Athletic Center and via Google Hangout KGCA-B 

The meeting was called to order at 8:37 a.m. by President Michael Wandell.

Other board members present were:  Nancy Miller, Frank Naish, John Greiner, Carol Pierce by telephone, Kathryn DeMeritt by computer, and Bud Wallgren for the Resort.  

Also present were a number of community members.

Mike Wandell noted the presence of a quorum.
Mike stated that the Board’s single job was to determine the Board’s position regarding the P&S and the transition agreements.  Mike stated that he had received two letters of intent from financial institutions, one of which he regarded very favorably.  He briefly explained the contents of GESA’s letter of intent, and said that the institution’s lending committee had already passed our application favorably.  Mike affirmed the Community Association’s commitment to the success of the Resort.  Carol said that the recent letter from Larry Olson on behalf of the Resort seemed to revive matters settled in the P&S and the transition document, and asked that it be dealt with early in the meeting.
Mike listed the details of the transition.  In response to Glenn, he reiterated that where negotiations had been completed and signed off, the CA was not opening new negotiations, that the CA needed to uphold its fiduciary responsibility to the community as a whole, and asked what we can do to support the Resort during the transition.
John G reminded the meeting that Dave R would need instruction regarding invoices he has received.  Bud Wallgren handed additional invoices to Mike.

Dave Reynolds joined the meeting by telephone (Dave’s telephone contact was intermittent throughout the meeting).  Dave R made a statement to clear the confusion about our objectives as he sees it:  he sees two items:  1) extending the time period to complete the financing, and 2) arranging payment to the Resort for the transition.  He said that the question of gathering proxies was confusing the issues.  He commented that changing the terms of the deal would undermine the CA ‘P&L’ on which lending institutions might depend.  Mike updated Dave on the GESA offer, and said that the transition agreement included a provision to extend the time available to complete the financing. 

Dave renewed his concern about gathering proxies to approve the extension of the period for arranging financing.  Regarding invoices, he stated that starting to pay the interest to Glenn appeared reasonable, that no invoices should be processed before closing, and that he was concerned that the money paid would be lost to the CA if the deal didn’t close.
Mike reviewed the invoices:  1) for the invoice for Glenn’s January interest, CA needs validation; a proof of payment was suggested; 2) invoice for grooming for December:  this was already part of a signed deal and money in that deal has already been transferred; this is completed and not reopened; 3) pro-ration for the Jan 1 through Jan 6 for winter services:  Mike asked if there were Resort employees during that time and the Resort rep answered ‘no’ and whether any services had been provided and the Resort rep answered ‘no’.  Nancy Miller asked Bud W how this invoice interacted with the approximately $59,000 prepayment credit that the CA has with the Resort already.  Bud said that he felt that all these questions would be answered at the investor meeting later today.  Mike W said that the amount requested would add to the prepayment owed.  
Mike read from the letter to the Board by Larry Olson, written on behalf of the Resort, the first item of which concerns the Resort’s line-of-credit and startup costs.   Kathryn DeMeritt said that (a financial adviser to the Resort board) had said to her that startup would cost $100-125,000.  A guest to the meeting speculated a figure of $18,000.
Nancy said that the community is about 2/3 non-investors and about 1/3 investors, and that our fiduciary responsibility is the community as a whole.  

Carol Pierce spoke about previous efforts, reminded the Board that she is a major investor so understands that issue, and said that prepayments made now should be credited to the purchase price later.  She added that portions of the deal already agreed to should not be re-opened, and that any early payment needs justification.
Linda Wandell said that a third letter of intent has been received from another financial institution via her computer a few moments before.

Mike Wandell said that perhaps funds could be paid to the Resort as non-refundable earnest money which would be credited to the purchase price, and said that he thought that payment would keep the Resort whole until the deal is closed.

Dave R reiterated his object of closing the deal, and expressed concern about waiting for the decision of yet another institution.  He suggested that Glenn carry the paper as proposed in the ‘owner-carried mortgage’ and if another financial institution agrees to loan to the CA, that those funds can be used to retire the debt to Glenn.  [Connection with Dave was lost.]  Mike said that such arrangements were difficult to manage for legal reasons.  Linda added that the reasoning was legally complicated.  Gary Marks said that the prepayment pledges haven’t come in as indicated from last week’s meeting, so that the cash needs of the owner-carried mortgage deal can’t be met.  Several people agreed that bank financing would be optimal.  
John Greiner spoke about the old service agreement, and that it would have carried through April; he said that details of opening are the Resort’s responsibility.  Kathryn spoke in favor of pursuing the bank loan, and of paying the interest and taxes for the extension of time since the deal hasn’t closed as fast as hoped.  Mike said that the transition agreement provided a higher payment than they would otherwise have received over those months, and Kathryn said that that information changed her view. 
Mike said that the Resort should agree and support the amendments that allow the CA to go forward in their search for financing.  Linda explained that usually earnest money is credited to the purchase price and is applied at closing.  Mike suggested a side agreement regarding other expenses.  Bud W said that such expenses would be hard to track.
Carol Pierce said that it would be easiest to send $12,000 per month that will be a credit to the purchase price for the extension of time.  John G asked if there was a motion, and mentioned $12,000 per month to extend the timeline.  Carol Pierce said that she would so move.
Carol Pierce moved that a motion with the following elements be adopted:

· CA will pay to the Resort a dollar figure equal to 

· Real property taxes payable to Chelan County

· Interest payment to Glenn on the deed of trust

· Payment will be on a monthly basis

· Payment to be effective beginning 1 January 2014

· Payment will be non-refundable if closing does not occur

· Payment to extend for up to three months from March 1, 2014, and to be for the actual period of the extension

· Payment amount to be a credit to the price at closing.

Mike Wandell said that the motion was in compliance with and in support of the transition agreement, and that the CA expects it to be supported by both parties.
John Greiner seconded the motion.

Carol Pierce asked Gary Marks about the effect of the motion on the CA’s P&L.  Gary responded that it is currently not more than we would pay the bank; as long as it is below that amount the budget can handle it.  Mike Wandell said that the money is gone once it is paid.  Gary Marks said that if there is no invoice, or other proof of payment, there is no payment from the CA.
Bud Wallgren reaffirmed the Resort’s commitment to prudent fiscal management.
Dave Reynolds abstained from the vote, as his telephone connection had been too spotty to allow him to follow all of the discussion; Bud Wallgren abstained from the vote, as he said he felt was appropriate on what he saw as a CA issue.  The other five board members present all voted in the affirmative.  Motion passed.

It was noted by a guest that the investor meeting start time was near.  Mike W said that we have acted to prevent short-term difficulties and asked if there were any informal suggestions on how we could help the Resort to start the golf season.  Mike said the starting the sale of passes would help the Resort receive money to use.  Mike said we should encourage the community to buy passes now.
Mike said that the CA will deal with the rest of the invoices after the CA knows what the Resort is going to do.

Carol P mentioned that there were 7 or 8 people interested in the prepayment option.  Mike W said that it has not proven to be a viable option.

Bud W said that the solution to the community problem is ‘to get it done.’

John Greiner moved that the meeting be adjourned.  Bud Wallgren seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:50 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Nancy Miller, Secretary to the Board

Kahler Glen Community Association

